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Communiqué
NINTH MEETING OF THE SHARK-PLAN REPRESENTATIVE GROUP
The ninth meeting of the Shark-Plan Representative Group (SRG) was held on 24 November 2021 via Microsoft Teams. 
The SRG meets annually to review, monitor and report on the implementation of Australia’s second National Plan of Action for the Conservation and Management of Sharks (Shark-Plan II) and to enhance the communication between fisheries managers, policy makers, fishers and conservationists interested in the conservation of sharks.
SRG members acknowledged the ongoing impact of COVID-19 and thanked members for their continuing work and contributions to implement the objectives of Shark-Plan II during the pandemic, noting that SRG9 was likely the best attended SRG meeting to date.
SRG members noted that jurisdictions had progressed several actions to improve shark management since the last SRG meeting: 
· The Commonwealth announced funding of $5 million for research and implementation of mitigation measures for threatened species bycatch, including shark species, over the next 4 years and expects to release the National Fisheries Plan in 2022.
· [bookmark: _Hlk63938424][bookmark: _Hlk63939709]The Victorian Fisheries Authority engaged with recreational fishers, including linguistically diverse communities, to prepare best practice shark and ray handling guides and to improve knowledge of shark species in the recreational sector. 
· Queensland has progressed a number of initiatives under the Sustainable Fisheries Strategy 2017 – 2027 that impact the management of shark and ray resources. These include implementing harvest strategies for key fisheries and publishing ecological risk assessments (ERAs) for a range of target and non-target species. 
· Western Australia conducted an ERA for the temperate shark fishery and is taking steps to implement measures in response to the ERA. 
· South Australia finalised the reform of the Marine Scalefish Fishery which included implementing qualitative harvest strategies and moving to quota management. 
· New South Wales has adopted a threatened fish governance model whereby threatened species are managed by one branch of the organisation, and shark mitigation and harvesting are managed by other branches..
· The Northern Territory implemented “fins naturally attached” requirements in all their fisheries that take shark.
SRG members also noted the continued work to enhance the conservation and management of sharks in Australian waters by non-government and other organisations: 
· The National Environmental Science Program’s Marine Biodiversity Hub released the Shark Action Plan 2021 that found that 12% of Australian shark species could be considered threatened based on IUCN assessment criteria. The report was authored by scientists from Charles Darwin University, Australian Institute of Marine Science, CSIRO and James Cook University.

· The Australian Marine Conservation Society commissioned a report on the international trade in shark fins to and from Australian waters. 
· TRAFFIC commenced trials of its “SharkTrace” traceability project and continued to work with members of the Convention on International Trade in Endangered Species of Wild Fauna and Fauna (CITES) and other international organisations to improve sustainability of sharks and shark trade. 
· The Fisheries Research and Development Corporation continues preparations for a cross-jurisdictional shark depredation working group in early 2022.
The SRG considered an option to amend the Australian harmonized export commodity classification codes to improve species-specific information on the trade in shark product, however ultimately agreed that a more strategic consideration of shark traceability was needed. The secretariat agreed to coordinate an intersessional working group on shark trade and traceability, taking into consideration the work of CITES and other international bodies. 
SRG also noted that there growing international focus on improving synergies between CITES and RFMOs leading to a high-level international conference in 2022. In support of this conference, the SRG agreed to coordinate an intersessional workshop on cooperation between CITES and RFMOs.
Jurisdictional information has been updated and is available at:  https://www.awe.gov.au/agriculture-land/fisheries/environment/sharks
The next meeting of SRG members will be held in late-2022. 
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